
WAC 468-54-070  Hearing—Findings or order—Finality.  At the con-
clusion of such hearing the secretary of transportation shall consider 
the evidence taken at such hearing and shall make specific findings in 
the case of each proposal or counterproposal and shall adopt a plan 
with such modifications, if any, he deems proper and necessary. The 
secretary may order the adoption of any proposal or counterproposal in 
its entirety or in part, or may modify or reject any such proposal or 
counterproposal. The secretary's findings or order shall be in writing 
and copies thereof shall be served by United States mail upon all per-
sons having entered a written appearance at such hearing and upon the 
county commissioners of the county affected and/or the mayor of the 
city or town affected. The secretary shall also cause a resume of such 
plan to be published once each week for two weeks in one or more news-
papers of general circulation within such county, city or town begin-
ning not less than ten days after the mailing of such findings and or-
der. Such determination by the secretary shall become final within 
thirty days after such mailing unless a review is taken as by statute 
provided. In case of an appeal by any party the order shall be final 
as to all parties not appealing.
[Statutory Authority: RCW 47.01.071. WSR 91-18-023 (Order 73), § 
468-54-070, filed 8/27/91, effective 9/27/91. Statutory Authority: RCW 
47.52.133, 47.52.145, 47.52.210 and chapter 95, Laws of 1981. WSR 
81-19-088 (Order 27, Resolution No. 123), § 468-54-070, filed 9/17/81. 
Statutory Authority: 1977 ex.s. c 151. WSR 79-01-033 (DOT Order 10 and 
Comm. Order 1, Resolution No. 13), § 468-54-070, filed 12/20/78. For-
merly WAC 252-06-070.]
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